

St Clair High School

6 Endeavour Avenue, ST CLAIR NSW 2759 Phone: (02) 9670 6700 / Fax: (02) 9834 3867 Email: stclair-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au

Dear Parents and Caregivers,

I hope this message finds you well.

The beginning of next term sees Monday 27 April remain as a pupil-free School Development Day. **Tuesday 28 April** has now also been announced as an **additional pupil-free School Development Day** to allow for additional planning and professional learning for teachers and staff.

The Remote Learning model will re-commence from Wednesday 29 April similar to the end of last term. Families who are able to keep their children home to learn remotely are asked to please do so to assist us with social distancing. Those students whose parents/carers work and are unable to learn from home are welcome to attend school.

I have no doubt you are aware of the Premier and Education Minister's media briefing earlier this week regarding learning in NSW Public Schools in Term 2.

The Premier announced the transition back to the classroom model for Term 2. NSW Public School students will gradually transition back to school, one day per week, beginning in Week 3 (Monday 11 May).

On Monday 11 May, we will move into Phase One of the managed return to school for students. In this phase, all NSW students will attend school one day per week and learn remotely 4 days per week. It is anticipated that all NSW students will increase the number of days at school before the end of the term, under the advice of NSW Health. There will be additional cleaning during the day at school and social distancing measures in place.

Next week, I will work with the executive team and staff to organise and structure St Clair High School's Phase One managed return for our students. I will communicate the structure as early as possible to give families enough time to make arrangements.

This term will certainly bring challenges but I am confident we can work through them together as a community.

The website https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families has been updated and may have information that interests you.

All the best for the last few days of the holidays.

Yours sincerely

Julie Tegart Principal 23 April 2020